ALERT: ART CENTER EXPANSION RAISES CONCERNS ABOUT TREE REMOVAL, LARGE FENCE
Last fall, the Palo Alto Art Center at Embarcadero and Newell released expansion plans that called for replacing dozens of full-grown city trees and erecting a 7’ 4” high fence facing Embarcadero.  One city commissioner labeled the fence as “jarring” and neighbors objected that it will enclose currently attractive open public space and degrade the residential character of the area.  A proposed outdoor stage raised concerns because the location has already generated after-hour noise complaints to the police.  No independent investigation confirmed that the existing trees, which include fully-grown redwoods and magnolias, needed to be removed.

Although the city has funded the design phase for several years along with the Art Center Foundation, neighbors say they were never informed.  No one whom the city claimed it sent notices to attended an informational meeting last fall.  The plans from last fall, as of this date still unavailable on the City and Foundation websites, show the enclosed Art Center sculpture garden increasing more than 2/3 even though the Center acknowledges it does not intend to put any new sculptures in the garden and hopes to make the center more inviting to outsiders.  The Center also anticipated larger events would rent the garden, although parking is often already inadequate.

On April 28, the Art Center Foundation announced that it expects to submit revised plans in time for the city’s Architectural Review Board June 3 meeting.  The Foundation told PAN (Palo Alto Neighborhood) representatives that it expects “the revisions to result in a reduction of fence height, a softening of color, perhaps a change in some materials, and landscape changes or additions” and that it is also consulting with an independent arborist. The Foundation did not explain whether the fence expansion itself, the loss of open public space, and noise, parking, and enforcement concerns will be addressed.  PAN will update residents on the progress of this project as new information is available.

See pictures of the fence and other changes proposed last fall and learn more at www.paneighborhoods.org.  Contact Sue Pettegrew (650) 328-7778 artcenterconcerns@gmail.com. 

